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Missile Defense Agency Director Receives Rev. William Corby Award

The University of Notre Dame Alumni Association has awarded Lieutenant General Henry “Trey” Obering 11,
Missile Defense Agency director, class of 1973, the Rev. William Corby, C.S.C., Award. The director was
presented the award on the field of Notre Dame Stadium during half time of Saturday’s football game against
Stanford University. The award was established in 1985 and is presented in honor of Notre Dame’s third
president, who was a celebrated Civil War chaplain of the Union Army’s Irish Brigade.

The award is conferred on an alumnus/alumna for distinguished military service. Past recipients of the award

are: Brigadier General Philip Volpe, U.S. Army, Jack J. Samar Jr., U.S. Navy Captain (ret.) and Dr. John B.
“Jack” Matthews, Lieutenant Colonel, USMC (ret.).

News media contact is Rick Lehner, Missile Defense Agency — 703-697-8997 or richard.lehner@mda.mil



